
 

ALASKA MENTAL HEALTH BOARD 

ADVISORY BOARD ON ALCOHOLISM AND DRUG ABUSE 
431 NORTH FRANKLIN STREET, SUITE 200 

JUNEAU, ALASKA 99801 

(907) 465-8920 

 

March 28, 2012 

 

Representative Wes Keller 

Alaska State Capitol, Room 432 

Juneau, Alaska 99801 

 

Re: Letter of Support for HB 367 

 

Dear Representative Keller, 

 

The Alaska Mental Health Board and Advisory Board on Alcoholism and Drug Abuse support HB 367 

recognizing the special needs presented by Alaskans experiencing fetal alcohol spectrum disorders 

(FASD) in the justice system.  

 

Alaska’s judges, prosecutors, defenders, and court staff work to ensure that everyone who appears in 

court is treated fairly and with respect. However, Alaskans experiencing FASD often present with 

special needs and situations that impede the course of justice. Low cognitive functioning, inability to 

understand and stay within accepted social norms, limited short term memory, impulsivity, and impaired 

judgment can all result in a person experiencing FASD not being able to explain his or her actions, 

understand why they resulted in a criminal charge, or understand the criminal justice process. Usually, 

these impairments do not rise to the level of legal incompetence – but they often make it hard for judges 

and juries to make decisions that serve our notions of fairness and justice. 

 

Based on research in other jurisdictions, an estimated 60% of inmates experience an FASD, brain injury, 

or similar organic cognitive impairment. The cost of incarceration is very high and usually does not 

result in restoration or rehabilitation. In fact, according to a 2009 ISER Study,
1
 the cost of prison far 

exceeds the cost of services. CSSD 151 allows judges – at their discretion – to modify presumptive 

sentences to take into account the defendant’s disabilities and to provide the sort of sentence needed to 

prevent recidivism and ensure a just outcome for victims, defendants, and our communities. 

 

We thank you for your work on behalf of all Alaskans. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

J. Kate Burkhart 

Executive Director 

                                                 
1
 The Cost of Crime: Could The State Reduce Future Crime and Save Money by Expanding Education and Treatment 

Programs? published by Institute of Social and Economic Research (ISER), University of Alaska (January 2009). Available 

online at  www.iser.uaa.alaska.edu.  
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